



DECEMBER 2022

Note that the past newsletters are archived on our web site and will be available for reference. The web site url is: www.eowa.us

If you are on Facebook you should ‘Like’ us for any breaking information. The address is: www.facebook.com/groups/
EasternOklaWoodcarversAssoc/ or go to your Facebook page, search for ‘Eastern Oklahoma Woodcarvers’ and click on “Like” icon.

NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, December 14, 7:00PM.

The December meeting will be our Annual Christmas Party. There will be refreshments (please bring something 
simple) and a Dirty Santa present giveaway. If you wish to participate in the gift exchange then bring a wrapped/bagged 
gift (recommend a hand made item or a carving related item). Gift price limit $15. Meeting at the St. Stephens Methodist 
Church, 400 W. New Orleans, in Broken Arrow.

Christmas ornaments presented to the Blue Star Mothers of Broken Arrow. A total of 155 not 
counting Bill Payne’s (which someone forgot to bring).

November Judging: First place relief roses by Paul Wee (left), second place Santa by Kirk Bass 
(above middle), third place wood burned horses by Flo Hancock (above right).

http://www.eowa.us
http://www.facebook.com/groups/easternoklawoodcarversassoc/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/easternoklawoodcarversassoc/


2022 Officers

President:	 Morty McKay	 918-404-2102

Vice-Pres.	 Jay Stevenson	 314-640-4545

Secretary:	 Carol Alley	 918-260-4857

Treasurer: 	Roy Heginbotham	 405-637-8006 

Library: 	 Bob Branham	 918-455-6229

Hospitality:	

Directors:	 Roy Heginbotham 405-637-8006

	 Jim Lowry	 918-712-0807

2019 Show Chair:

	 Bob Block	 918-742-3969

Newsletter: Rusty Johnson	 918-743-0403


Jim Milton Judging 

Judging is back at the monthly meetings. Bring 
a carving. As participation grows a schedule of 
monthly subjects will be reinstituted. 

November	 Christmas Ornaments

December	 Christmas Party


Refreshment Nights

February June September December


EOWA Monthly Meeting

Second Wednesday of the month, 7-9 PM

St. Stephens Methodist Church, 

400 W. New Orleans, in Broken Arrow.


Monday Night Carve-Ins 	 

Every Monday: 6:30-8:30 PM No Fee

St. Stephens Methodist Church, 

400 W. New Orleans, in Broken Arrow.

Visitors are welcome at all meetings and carve-
ins.

Dues

$30 yearly, due in July. 

Application, change of address and renewal 
form on last page.

Send to: 

EOWA, Roy Heginbotham

38037 S. 4417 Rd. 

Big Cabin OK 74332.

Phone 405-637-8006

Email: pndkeepr@gmail.com

Web address: www.eowa.us

Facebook address:

www.facebook.com/groups/
EasternOklaWoodcarversAssoc/

To submit items for the newsletter send to Rusty 
Johnson at: ytsurjohnson@aol.com

MINUTES OF MEETING 11/9/2022

21 members present

CALL TO ORDER: Morty McKay

FLAG SALUTE: Morty McKay

BADGE FINES COLLECTED: To start in January 
at 50 cents each

JACKPOT: Paul Wee

TREASURE REPORT: $3716.96

LIBRARY REPORT: Everyone needs to check 
out the books in the library.


NEWSLETTER: Send news to Rusty Johnson

NEW BUSINESS: Motion to donate $100 to the 
Blue Star Mothers, it passed. Christmas dinner 
and program at the December meeting. Bring 
food and a gift to exchange. New officers will be 
nominated.

SHOW BUSINESS: First meeting in January. To 
increase price of show to $55.

JUDGING: 1st flower by Paul Wee 2nd place 
Santa by Kirt Bruce, and 3rd place wood-burned 

horses by Flo Hancock.  Christmas ornaments 
judging:  1st place Bill Huggins, 2nd place 
reindeer by PeggyGomez, 3rd place star by Kirt 
Bass 4th place snowman by Jim Lowry and 5th 
place gnome by Blake Warner.

PROGRAM: Roy Heginbotham on Sanding 

155 ornaments was donated to the Blue Star 
Mothers

EVERYONE REMEMBER THE CHRISTMAS 
PARTY ON DECEMBER 14TH.

Ozarks Woodcarving Seminars

March 13-17, 2023, Springfield Missouri

Contact: John Engler, 4000 West Weaver RD., Battlefield Missouri  65619

A talented lineup of instructors will be teaching a large variety of classes over the 5 days, from 8:30 to 
4:30. There will be a Kick-Off Dinner on Sunday, March 12th at 6pm. On Thursday, March 16th we will 
have cocktails & hors d’oeuvres get together from 4:30pm to 6:00pm. To see and read about the 
instructors and their projects, visit our instructor's page on our website. Randy Moore of Moore Wood & 
Roughouts (1-800-825-2657) will be there again to handle your wood needs. Dallas Deege will be there 
to cover your sharpening needs. Representatives from Bigfoot Carving Tools will be onsite to supply 
carving tools and supplies needs. For additional information call John Engler at 417-209-6842 

E-mail: john@johnenglerwoodcarving.com.  Web site: https://ozarkswoodcarvingseminar.com


Register today as classes fill fast!! Visit the instructors page of our website for class line-ups.

Favorite ornaments chosen by Blue 
Star Mothers (left to right): 1st place 
Bill Huggins, 2nd place reindeer by 
Peggy Gomez, 3rd place star by Kirt 
Bass, 4th place snowman by Jim 
Lowry and 5th place gnome by Blake 
Warner. They really loved them all and 
appreciated the EOWA efforts.

Bill Payne’s polar bear carving class showing off their finished products.

Ken Setter’s show and tell: His polar bear (left) and chip 
carved examples from Eastern Europe (above).

https://ozarkswoodcarvingseminar.com
http://www.eowa.us
http://www.facebook.com/groups/easternoklawoodcarversassoc/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/easternoklawoodcarversassoc/
mailto:ytsurjohnson@aol.com


EOWA T-Shirts Now Available

New EOWA t-shirts are available in time 
for the show. Cost is only $12, so 
inexpensive you can’t afford not to have 
one. Sizes available are Large,  ,   and 
3XLarge. See Bill Payne or Carol Alley to 
purchase.

EOWA dues are due July 1 each year. Please send your check to: EOWA, 

Roy Heginbotham, 38037 S. 4417 Rd., Big Cabin OK 74332


Or bring your check to the meeting and hand it over to Roy personally.

New Membership, Change of Address or Membership Renewal

Dues: $30 for annual family membership (due each July). 	 Date:	 	 


Name	 	 Spouse	 	 
____________________________________________________________________ ___________________

Address 	 	 	 
___________________________________________________________________________________________

City 	 State 	  ZIP 	 
_____________________________________________ ___________________ ______________________

Home phone 	  Cell Phone 	 	 
______________________________________ ________________________________________

Retired: Yes      No      email	 	 	 
____________________________________________________________________________
Mail to: EOWA, Roy Heginbotham, 38037 S. 4417 Rd. Big Cabin OK 74332.   Phone 405-637-8006    

Morty McKay joins two Bills (Payne and Huggins) 
for carving fellowship at Bill Payne’s assisted 
living and therapy facility.

Bill Payne’s clay modeling 
project gets teeth.

Rusty Johnson gave a presentation on wood 
carving at the Circle Theater prior to the opening 
of  Guillermo del Toro’s new animated version of 
“Pinocchio”.  A group of approximately 20 
people attended and learned a little about wood 
carving in the Tyrolean style.

Bill Huggins finished painting his elephant 
family and added a waterhole to the base.

If anyone is interested in contributing money or 
materials to the Blue Star Mothers Broken 
Arrow chapter contact Janet S. Viel, Chapter 
President, PO Box 3548 Broken Arrow OK 
74103.   Address: 1117 S. Main, Broken Arrow 
OK 74012.

Email: babluestars@yahoo.com

mailto:babluestars@yahoo.com

